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Pologne: une meilleure sécurité énergétique grâce à la politique de Cohésion

145,5 millions d’euros du Fonds européen de développement régional (FEDER)
sont investis dans la construction du gazoduc “Pogórska Wola- Tworzeń”, une
canalisation de 168 km pour le transport de gaz naturel, traversant les
régions polonaises de Małopolskie, Świętokrzyskie et Śląskie (Petite-Pologne,
Sainte-Croix et Silésie), au Sud du pays. Ce gazoduc fait partie du corridor
Nord-Sud, projet dit “d’intérêt commun” inscrit dans le plan décennal de
développement 2017 établi par le réseau européen des gestionnaires de réseaux
de transport de gaz (REGRT pour le gaz). La commissaire à la politique
régionale Corina Crețu a commenté: “Ce gazoduc soutenu par les fonds
européens est une nouvelle pierre apportée à l’édifice du marché européen de
l’énergie ainsi qu’à la diversification des sources d’énergie dans l’Union
Européenne. Il contribuera à fournir aux polonais une énergie plus abordable,
sûre et durable.” Le corridor Nord-Sud est composé de 10 projets différents,
dont 6 sont pour l’instant cofinancés par l’UE. La contribution totale de
l’UE à ces 6 projets pendant la période budgétaire 2014-2020 s’élève à 275
millions d’euros. Le gazoduc “Pogórska Wola- Tworzeń” devrait être achevé à
la fin de 2020. (Pour plus d’informations: Vanessa Mock – Tel.: +32 229
56194, Sophie Dupin de Saint-Cyr – Tel.: +32 229 56169)

L’UE en première ligne dans la lutte contre le virus Ebola en RDC

“L’UE continue de suivre de près la nouvelle épidémie d’Ebola en République
Démocratique du Congo. Nous apportons tout notre soutien pour aider à
contenir le virus. Nos experts humanitaires sont sur place dans les zones
affectées, et travaillent dur et de concert avec les autres acteurs
d’intervention d’urgence. Nous ne pouvons pas et nous ne serons pas
complaisants avec Ebola, nous ne baissons pas la garde. Nous poursuivrons
notre soutien aussi longtemps que nécessaire,” a déclaré le commissaire
chargé de l’aide humanitaire et de la gestion de crises Christos Stylianides.
Durant le week-end, le Commissaire s’est entretenu avec Dr Tedros Adhanom
Ghebreyesus, Directeur général de l’Organisation Mondiale de la Santé. Ils
ont évalué la situation sur place et le commissaire Stylianides a réitéré le
soutien indéfectible de l’UE à la lutte conjointe contre Ebola. Tous deux ont
convenu de rester en contact constant. Lorsque l’épidémie d’Ebola a été
déclarée dans la province du Nord Kivu par le Ministère de la santé congolais
le 1 août 2018, la Commission européenne a immédiatement mobilisé une aide
d’urgence. En plus de l’envoi d’experts humanitaires de la Commission dans le
pays, les services humanitaires aériens ECHO Flight ont mené jusqu’alors huit
vols transportant du personnel, du matériel médical et des équipements vers
la ville de Beni, dans la zone touchée par Ebola. (Pour plus d’informations:
Carlos Martin Ruiz De Gordejuela – Tel.: +32 229 65322 ; Esther Osorio – 
Tel.: +32 229 62076)

Agreement signed for new digital data highway between Europe and Latin
America
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A group of 11 European and Latin American research and education networks
forming the BELLA (Building Europe Link to Latin America) consortium, which
is partially funded by the European Commission, have signed a contract to
build Ellalink, an underwater fibre optic cable in the Atlantic Ocean
connecting Europe and Latin America. The cable will be operational in 2020
and will provide reliable high capacityconnectivity to boost scientific and
cultural exchanges as well as business. It is additionally a step forward in
the creation of an EU–Latin America common research area. Construction of the
cable will start as soon as the contract enters into force in the coming
months. The Commission is investing around €26.5 million in the project, with
funding from Horizon 2020, the Copernicus programme and the regional
Development Cooperation Instrument. More details are available here. (For
more information: Vanessa Mock – tel.: +32 229 56194; Inga Höglund –
Tel.: +32 229 50698)

State aid: Commission clears inclusion of new combined heat and power plant
in Polish scheme to support high-efficiency co-generation

The European Commission has approved, under EU State aid rules, Poland’s
plans to include a 600 megawatt gas-fired combined heat and power plant
located in Płock in its existing scheme to support high-efficiency co-
generation of heat and electricity. Cogeneration increases energy efficiency
by recycling the heat from power generation for other uses, to the overall
benefit of the environment. The Polish scheme was approved by the Commission
in September 2016. Under the scheme, combined heat and power plants are
granted certificates for each megawatt-hour of electricity they generate in
combined heat and power mode. These certificates have a value because all
suppliers in the Polish market are required to purchase a certain quantity of
certificates or pay a penalty. The Commission found that the addition of the
Płock plant to the scheme will contribute to the EU’s energy and
environmental objectives without unduly distorting competition in the
Internal Market, in line with the Commission’s 2014 Guidelines on State aid
for environmental protection and energy. Poland had to notify to the
Commission the addition of the plant to the national scheme because the plant
exceeds the 300 megawatt individual notification threshold set out in the
Guidelines. More information will be available on the Commission’s
competition website, in the State Aid Register under the case number
SA.50305. (For more information: Ricardo Cardoso – Tel.: +32 229 80100).

Upcoming events of the European Commission (ex-Top News)

Commission welcomes WTO ruling
confirming lawfulness of core
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principles of the EU third energy
package

The WTO panel did not find basis to the claim concerning the alleged EU
discrimination in its “Third Energy Package” against Russian pipeline
transport services, service suppliers, or against Russian natural gas. The
panel ruled in favour of the EU concerning the rules on “unbundling”, i.e.
the requirement to separate energy supply and generation from the operation
of transmission networks, as well as on liquefied natural gas (LNG) and on
upstream pipeline networks. This is an important positive outcome for the EU,
as it secures the core elements of the Third Energy Package.

The Commission will now analyse the ruling in detail, in particular as
regards a limited number of issues on which the WTO-compatibility of EU
energy policy has still not been recognised.

Background

The Third Energy Package consists of EU legislation for integrating the
internal energy market. It includes rules on, in particular, the separation
of energy supply and generation from the operation of transmission networks
(unbundling), non-discriminatory access to energy infrastructure and
independence of national energy regulators. An integrated and competitive EU
energy market is the most cost-effective way to ensure secure and affordable
supplies to EU citizens and business with a choice of energy supplier.

For more information 

Panel report

History of the case

EU third energy package: MEMO and EU Market Legislation

WTO dispute settlement

South Sudan: EU transposes UN Security
Council resolution 2428 reinforcing
sanctions
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The Council has transposed UN Security Council resolution 2428 (2018) which
notably imposes an arms embargo and adds two persons to the list of persons
and entities subject to restrictive measures.

The EU already had an arms embargo in place on South Sudan since 2011. The
two persons added had also already been sanctioned by the EU autonomously
since 2 February 2018 for being involved in serious human rights violations.
The Council adopted these additional sanctions, then, in view of the ever
deteriorating humanitarian and security situation in South Sudan and
considering the lack of commitment by some actors to the ongoing peace
process.

The Council last adopted conclusions on South Sudan on 16 April 2018. The
conclusions noted that 2018 is a critical year for securing peace in South
Sudan, as it is when the term of the transitional government of National
Unity as set out in the Agreement on the Resolution of the Conflict in South
Sudan (ARCSS) comes to an end. They reaffirmed the EU’s deep concern at the
continued fighting and grave violations and abuses of human rights that have
inflicted horrific levels of human suffering and left the country in ruins.
In the conclusions, the EU urges all parties to the conflict in South Sudan
to immediately cease fighting and participate in the peace process in good
faith.

The total number of persons under EU restrictive measures in view of the
situation in South Sudan is nine, of which eight are listed by the UN.

The legal acts were adopted by written procedure. They will be published in
the Official Journal of 13 August.

Download as pdf

European Solidarity Corps: Commission
opens new call for project proposals

This is the first of a series of calls that will allow at least 100,000 young
people to take part in the Corps until the end of 2020.

Commissioner for Budget and Human Resources, Günther H. Oettinger, said:
“With the launch of this new call under the European Solidarity Corps, we are
delivering on our commitment to create more opportunities for young people to

http://www.consilium.europa.eu/cdn-cgi/l/email-protection#bccad5cedbd5d2d5d992deddc8c8c9fcdfd3d2cfd5d0d5c9d192d9c9ced3ccdd92d9c9
http://www.consilium.europa.eu/en/press/press-releases/2018/08/10/south-sudan-eu-transposes-un-security-council-resolution-2428-reinforcing-sanctions/pdf
http://www.government-world.com/european-solidarity-corps-commission-opens-new-call-for-project-proposals-2/
http://www.government-world.com/european-solidarity-corps-commission-opens-new-call-for-project-proposals-2/


engage in solidarity activities. Funded by the EU budget, the European
Solidarity Corps is the best framework for young people to learn, share and
use their energy for the common good.”

Tibor Navracsics, Commissioner for Education, Culture, Youth and Sport said:
“Solidarity is one of the key values of the European Union. Time and again,
young people across the EU have shown their willingness to help those in
need. By creating a dedicated framework and making available the necessary
funding for the period 2018-2020, we want to give them more opportunities to
engage, including the possibility to form a group of volunteers and come up
with their own ideas for solidarity projects.”  

Commissioner for Employment, Social Affairs, Skills and Labour Mobility,
Marianne Thyssen, added: “The European Solidarity Corps helps young people in
their professional development and their integration into the labour market.
With its strong European dimension of solidarity, the Corps is an
extraordinary opportunity for young people to develop interpersonal skills
and acquire new knowledge, all of these bringing an added value to them and
society in general.”

Which projects are eligible?

The call launched today is open to a broader range of projects than ever
before: in addition to longer-term individual volunteering, traineeships and
jobs in solidarity fields, the following projects will be eligible:

Organisations will be able to offer short-term projects (from 2 weeks to
2 months) for teams of volunteers. Organisations will first need to
receive a quality label, for which they can apply at any time by
submitting a request to the Erasmus+ national agency, or in certain
cases, to the Education, Audiovisual and Culture Executive Agency.

Not only public and private bodies established in EU Member States can
apply for funding. Young people registered in the European Solidarity
Corps Portal will also be able to form a group of at least 5
participants and set up youth-led solidarity activities themselves.

Certain European Solidarity Corps projects in the field of volunteering
are also open to the participation of non EU-organisations from Iceland,
Liechtenstein, Norway, Turkey, the former Yugoslav Republic of Macedonia
and other partner countries.

Next steps

Projects under the call for proposals launched today will be selected once
the European Parliament and Council formally adopt the Commission proposal,
following their political agreement in June 2018. The deadline to apply is 16
October 2018, except for projects of volunteering teams, who have time to
apply until 18 February 2019.
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Background

The detailed conditions of the call for proposals launched today, including
the priorities and instructions for submission of applications for each
project can be found in the European Solidarity Corps Guide.

The European Solidarity Corps was launched in December 2016. Since then,
72,000 young people have registered and about 7,000 of them are involved in
solidarity activities.

In May 2017, the Commission put forward a proposal to dedicate more than €340
million to the EU Solidarity Corps, and to strengthen its legal structure, so
that 100,000 young people can participate by the end of 2020. In June 2018,
the European Parliament and the Council reached a political agreement on this
proposal, which must now be formally adopted by both. In the meantime,
preparatory steps can be taken, including the launch of the call for
proposals today.

On 11 June 2018, the Commission put forward its proposal for the European
Solidarity Corps beyond 2020, allocating €1.26 billion to allow about 350,000
young people to take part in a solidarity activity.      

For more information       

Strengthening the European Solidarity Corps: Joint statement by Commissioners
Navracsics, Oettinger and Thyssen (27 June 2018)

Factsheet: The European Solidarity Corps in Action

Press release: European Solidarity Corps: Commission proposes more than €340
million to enable 100 000 placements by 2020

European Solidarity Corps call and guide

European Solidarity Corps portal

European Solidarity Corps: First call
for proposals under the new
strengthened structure – Questions and
Answers

What is the idea behind the European Solidarity Corps?

Solidarity is a shared value within the European Union – between its
citizens, Member States, and in the Union’s internal and external action. 
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As President Juncker said in his 2016 State of the Union address announcing
the creation of the European Solidarity Corps: “We often show solidarity most
readily when faced with emergencies. When the Portuguese hills were burning,
Italian planes doused the flames. When floods cut off the power in Romania,
Swedish generators turned the lights back on. When thousands of refugees
arrived on Greek shores, Slovak tents provided shelter. In the same spirit,
the Commission is proposing today to set up a European Solidarity Corps.” 

The aim of the European Solidarity Corps is to give young people the chance
to take part in a range of solidarity activities that address challenging
situations across the EU. Taking part in solidarity activities not only
benefits young people’s personal development, active involvement in society
and employability, but also assists non-governmental organisations, public
bodies and companies in their efforts to cope with societal and other
challenges.

Why did the European Solidarity Corps need a legal base?

Since its launch in December 2016, the European Solidarity Corps has so far
been implemented under eight different programmes, each one with its own
legal base, objectives and budget (Erasmus+ programme, EU Programme for
Employment and Social Innovation (EaSI), LIFE programme, Asylum and Migration
Fund, Health programme, the Europe for Citizens programme, European Regional
Development Fund, Agricultural Fund for Rural Development. 

A self-standing legal base provides one comprehensive funding instrument with
a clear set of objectives. This will help consolidate the European Solidarity
Corps, by increasing its coherence, impact and cost-effectiveness, and create
even more opportunities for young people. 

On 30 May 2017, following targeted consultations with stakeholders, the
Commission put forward a proposal to equip the European Solidarity Corps with
a single legal base, its own financing mechanism and a broader set of
solidarity activities.

When is the Regulation on the European Solidarity Corps expected to enter
into force?

In June 2018 the European Parliament and the Council reached a political
agreement on the Commission’s proposal to provide the European Solidarity
Corps with its own budget and legal framework until 2020. Subject to a
positive vote of the European Parliament during its plenary session in
September and the formal adoption in the Council, the draft Regulation can be
expected to be published in the Official Journal of the European Union and
enter into force in October 2018[1].

What is the budget of the European Solidarity Corps until 2020?

The overall budget available for the implementation of the European
Solidarity Corps for the period from the Regulation’s entry into force until
31 December 2020 will be €375,600,000 in current prices. Enshrined in the
legal base, this will guarantee a stable budget for this initiative for the
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rest of the current Multiannual Financial Framework. 

Costs for individual solidarity activities vary depending on their type,
duration and the country where they take place.

Will the European Solidarity Corps continue after 2020?

The European Commission proposed that the European Solidarity Corps continues
within the next long-term budget. To this end, on 11 June 2018, the
Commission put forward its proposal for the European Solidarity Corps beyond
2020, allocating €1.26 billion to allow an estimated 350,000 young people to
go on a solidarity activity. 

GOVERNANCE

What organisational structure will be in charge of the Corps?

In the first phase (since 2016), the European Solidarity Corps has been
financed and managed by eight different EU programmes. Under its new legal
base, the European Solidarity Corps will be implemented by the European
Commission, the Erasmus+ National Agencies in the Member States and the
Education, Audiovisual and Culture Executive Agency (EACEA). 

The Erasmus+ National Agencies, already responsible for managing the youth
strand of the Erasmus+ programme, will be in charge of implementing most of
the actions of the European Solidarity Corps: assessing requests from most
types of organisations applying for a European Solidarity Corps Quality
Label, evaluating requests for funding from participating organisations,
providing training and support, organising networking activities, or
promoting the European Solidarity Corps at national level. 

The European Commission, supported by the EACEA, will manage horizontal
services to European Solidarity Corps participants, e.g. online training,
online linguistic support and insurance. The Agency will also attribute the
Quality Label to certain types of stakeholders (e.g. Europe-wide networks or
platforms, national public authorities and services, organisations offering
activities run with the support of EU programmes other than the European
Solidarity Corps, providing volunteering, traineeship or job opportunities). 

In addition, a newly created European Solidarity Corps Resource Centre will
support the implementing bodies and the participating organisations, in
particular as regards the certification and documentation of skills acquired
by young people during their activities.

What will be the role of employment services?

Labour market actors, such as public and private employment services, but
also Chambers of Commerce, will be able to contribute to the European
Solidarity Corps by assisting the participants in obtaining a solidarity job
or a traineeship. Their support will be built upon existing structures. 

Public Employment Services in particular have ample labour market
intelligence, i.e. access to job vacancies, both in-country (via their own
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database) and cross-border (via EURES). They could, in addition, help reach
out to employers to promote the European Solidarity Corps as well as to young
people to encourage them to register. They can also provide support to
European Solidarity Corps participants after their activity, to ensure that
their participation in a solidarity activity acts as a stepping stone into
the labour market.

Labour market actors, including public and private employment services, will
be able to apply individually or jointly for grants via the Erasmus+ National
Agencies.

ACTIVITIES

Will the supported activities remain the same?

In the first phase of its implementation (2016-2018), the European Solidarity
Corps offered young people opportunities for individual volunteering,
traineeships or jobs. 

With the new legal base, in addition to supporting young people in carrying
out volunteering activities for up to 12 months, traineeships for 2–6 months,
and jobs in compliance with relevant national legislation for 3–12 months,
the European Solidarity Corps will also provide participants with the
opportunity to set up their own solidarity projects or to volunteer as a
group on a short-term basis. 

Special attention is given to young people with fewer opportunities. Specific
financial support and adapted formats of activities are proposed to
facilitate their participation. A range of support measures (e.g. general and
language training, insurance, support before and after solidarity activities,
administrative assistance) will be available for all participants and
participating organisations.

 

What are volunteering teams?

Activities by volunteering teams are a new feature of the European Solidarity
Corps. These are solidarity activities allowing teams of European Solidarity
Corps participants from different participating countries to volunteer
together for a period between two weeks and two months. Due to its shorter
duration and collective character, this format is expected to facilitate the
inclusion of young people with fewer opportunities in the European Solidarity
Corps. 

Furthermore, the format of volunteering teams will also be used for pursuing
specific policy priorities, e.g. protection of European cultural heritage;
integration of third-country nationals (including asylum seekers and
refugees); response to environmental and climate challenges, including
disaster prevention, preparedness and recovery (excluding immediate disaster
response), through a centralised action “volunteering teams in high priority
areas”.



What is a solidarity project?

Solidarity projects are youth-led initiatives, set up and carried out by
groups of at least five European Solidarity Corps participants, lasting
between two and twelve months. The young participants will play an active
role in designing and implementing their own ideas for the benefit of their
local communities, in any solidarity-related areas. A solidarity project
should address a specific challenge within the participants’ community and
show a clear European added value. 

As solidarity projects typically happen in the country of residence of the
European Solidarity Corps participants, this format is also adapted for the
participation of young people with fewer opportunities, who may encounter
difficulties engaging in activities abroad, but still want to contribute to
society.

What are networking activities?

Networking activities aim at increasing the quality of overall implementation
of the European Solidarity Corps, accompanying its implementation and
enhancing its effectiveness, impact and visibility. They also aim at creating
a sense of belonging to the Corps. These activities could be related e.g. to
informing newcomers (both young persons and potential participating
organisations) about the European Solidarity Corps, to consultation fora, the
exchange of good practice or the establishment of alumni networks.

Who can apply?

Public and private bodies established in EU Member States may apply for the
Quality Label and funding. Moreover, groups of young people registered in the
European Solidarity Corps Portal may apply for solidarity project funding.
Organisations from Iceland, Liechtenstein, Norway, Turkey,the former Yugoslav
Republic of Macedonia, and other partner countries may participate as
partners in volunteering projects. More information is available in the
European Solidarity Corps Guide.

Where and when can one apply to this call?

Applications for funding for volunteering teams in high priority areas should
be addressed to the Education, Audiovisual and Culture Executive Agency.
Applications regarding other actions should be submitted to the National
Agency of the country in which the applicant organisation is established. 

Eligible organisations and groups of young people should submit their
applications by the following deadlines [before 12.00 (noon), Brussels time]:

Volunteering Partnerships 16 October 2018
Volunteering Projects 16 October 2018
Traineeships and Jobs 16 October 2018
Solidarity Projects 16 October 2018
Volunteering Teams in high priority areas 18 February 2019



Applications for the Quality Label can be submitted on a continuous basis.

Who can register for the European Solidarity Corps?

Anyone who is between 17 and 30 years old, and who is a national of, or
legally residing in, a participating or partner country can register for the
European Solidarity Corps. The minimum age to participate in a solidarity
project is 18. All activities of the European Solidarity Corps are open to
young persons and organisations from the participating countries (Member
States of the EU), while some of the activities are also open to Partner
Countries (European Free Trade Association, EU candidate countries, Western
Balkans countries, Eastern Partnership countries, South-Mediterranean
countries, Russian Federation).     

Young people who register for the European Solidarity Corps will need to
subscribe to the European Solidarity Corps Mission Statement and its
Principles. Registration is easy and can be done on a dedicated webpage via
the European Youth Portal.

Will the registration on the European Solidarity Corps Portal guarantee that
the young person will be offered a solidarity activity?

All registered young persons can take part in a general online training and
in the community-building activities that may be taking place in their local
communities. Registering does not guarantee that the young person will be
offered a volunteering, traineeship or job opportunity. This depends on the
budget, the availability of projects and the specific interest of each
candidate. 

The draft Regulation also foresees solidarity projects, allowing young people
who have registered to take action themselves and implement their ideas for
solidarity at local level, instead of waiting for a volunteering, traineeship
or job opportunity to be offered to them by a participating organisation. 

 

What are the requirements for organisations?

A Quality Label will be put in place to ensure compliance of the
participating organisations with the principles and requirements of the
European Solidarity Corps. In general, obtaining a Quality Label will be a
prerequisite for an organisation’s participation in any activities supported
by the European Solidarity Corps (except solidarity projects) but shall not
automatically lead to funding. 

The scope of the Quality Label awarded will depend on the type of activities
the applicant organisation wishes to be involved in. Specific mechanisms for
the application for the Quality Label, evaluation of applications and award
(or refusal) of the Quality Label are put in place. Simplified procedures
will be provided for organisations already participating in other EU
programmes and for public authorities. Transition measures will be applied to
organisations accredited under the European Volunteering Service. The
application process, depending on the type of organisation, will be evaluated

https://europa.eu/youth/solidarity/mission_en
https://europa.eu/youth/solidarity/mission_en
http://www.europa.eu/solidarity-corps


by the National Agencies or the Education, Audiovisual and Culture Executive
Agency (EACEA).

How does the matching process work?

When young people register for the European Solidarity Corps via the European
Solidarity Corps Portal, beyond providing information about their education
and employment experience and personal interests, they can also indicate
which type of projects they would like to be involved in, in which countries
they would like to carry out a solidarity activity, and when they are
available to participate. They can choose between the types of activities
(volunteering, jobs, traineeships) and can express their interest to be
involved in specific solidarity areas. 

When registering, young people can also highlight the specific experience and
knowledge they would bring to the European Solidarity Corps, e.g. in working
with refugees, children, elderly or disabled people, teaching, first aid,
media, music, arts, building/construction, engineering, project management or
other fields. Alternatively, young people can apply directly for one of the
vacancies published on the European Solidarity Corps Portal by the
participating organisations. 

Participating organisations will have the possibility to choose from
candidates whose motivation, interests and skills correspond most closely to
their needs. Young people are free to accept or decline any offer made by an
organisation.

What are the financial conditions of participating in a Solidarity Corps
activity?

Each young person participating in a solidarity activity shall receive a
contribution to his/her travel costs and insurance. 

Volunteers also receive free food and accommodation, as well as pocket money
throughout the duration of their activity. 

Jobs will be based on an employment contract and remuneration will be set in
accordance with national laws, regulations and collective agreements in force
in the country where the job is carried out. This remuneration will be paid
by the organisation employing the young person. Furthermore, jobholders will
receive a relocation allowance to help them with the cost of their
installation in the host country. 

Traineeships will be based on a written agreement and remunerated by the host
organisation. Traineeships offered under the Corps must take into account the
principles outlined in the Quality Framework for Traineeships. Trainees will
also receive a relocation allowance.

Can organisations charge participants money for taking them on?

No. No individual or entity may request any financial contribution or fee
from a participant, related to being selected for participation in a European
Solidarity Corps project.

http://europa.eu/rapid/press-release_IP-14-236_en.htm


What about insurance and social security coverage?

Participants in cross-border activities will be enrolled in the insurance
scheme of the European Solidarity Corps. This will provide complementary
coverage for the holders of a European Health Insurance Card and full
insurance coverage to those participants who are not eligible for the
European Health Insurance Card free of charge.

With regard to jobs and traineeships and the related social security, certain
specificities apply in accordance with the national laws, regulations and
collective agreements of the country where the solidarity activities will be
carried out.

Will there be language support?

Yes. European Solidarity Corps participants who accept an offer for a cross-
border solidarity activity will be given access to an online language course
allowing them to assess and improve their competences in the foreign language
they will use to carry out their activity abroad.

What kind of certificate will participants receive?

Every young person taking part in a European Solidarity Corps activity will
receive a certificate of participation once they have completed their
solidarity activity. At the end of their volunteering, traineeship or job,
the young persons are also entitled to receive a Youthpass certificate
documenting the knowledge, skills and competences acquired during the
solidarity activities.

[1] The call is published subject to the final adoption of the European
Solidarity Corps Regulation by the legislative authority without significant
modifications, and to adoption of the relevant financing decisions.

http://europa.eu/rapid/press-release_MEMO-18-4840_en.htm#_ftnref1

